EMOA Executive Committee Meeting

19th November 2007, 7:30pm, Village Hall, Clifton

Minutes

1. Present: E. Williams, M. Foxwell, S. Bones, M. Gardner, J. Woodall, D. Bennett, P. Olivant, D.Olivant

Apologies: D. Gale, R. MacDonald, H. Palmer, B. Haskins, I. Whitehead, M. Lord

2. Approval of minutes of last meeting on 24th Sept 2007.
The minutes were approved with the following minor corrections.

Item 1. M lord to M Lord

Item 7b: Eccelsall to Eccleshall

Item 7ciii: Belvior to Belvoir

Item 9d: Ordinance to Ordnance

Item 9d: there to their

3.  Website version of the minutes
With the above changes the minutes were approved for the web. M Gardner actioned to forward updated version of them to the webmaster.

4. Matters Arising from minutes – not covered on agenda

Item 6 – Clarification that Local Only Membership is free for first year. If someone joins at an event they can get free membership for first year, but if join online system still charges EM fee as can’t identify the free membership component.
Item 15 – There had been talk of non-BOF members having to pay extra for insurance at events. This is still a rumour at this stage. There may be a possibility of this but discussions are still underway with the insurers/

5. Correspondence since last meeting
No correspondence was identified

6. Treasurer’s Report

D. Bennett circulated an up to date statement at the meeting. The large figure of £1,787 is for the new SI equipment that has just been bought. We are continuing to do what we stated which was investing the money from the hire of the SI equipment back in to purchasing new and extended SI equipment.

7. Fixtures

a) A new list had been received from I. Whitehead. Everyone at the meeting had been getting Ian’s emails OK.

b) The Longshaw National event is on schedule. 300 entries so far, expecting around 1,000.
c) A question from LEI was whether their Grange event on Dec 29th should count towards the 2007 EM League. It was agreed it should do so.

d) The EM League has around 15 C4 events scheduled for 2008. It is therefore proposed to continue with 8 counting events next year.

e) Discussion on a Night League took place. There are already events planned for 2007 so it is too late to plan one this year. Next year the Midland Night Champs are in November in Rowney Warren. We should get clubs to plan a League leading up to this event and then some more for the early part of 2009.

f) The British Sprint Champs at Nottingham University in 2009 now have a planner and an organiser. There were questions on whether the sprint is the British Elite sprint or the British Sprint. This needs to be clarified. E. Williams to raise. 
g) The British Middle Distance Champs at Thringstone & Cademan have a planner, organiser and controller. The controller seems satisfied with the area.

8. EM League

This was covered under Fixtures.

9. Reports of formal Delegates and Correspondent Members
a) BOF Council - No one went from East Midlands. The Minutes are up on the web.

b) Coaching Committee – Val Johnson went for East Midlands. The National Coaching Conference is being held in Lilleshall in February. LEI have 3 people wanting to attend and wanted to know if funding would be available from EM. The committee wanted to see who else was wanting to attend from other clubs before committing to exactly how much they will subsidise, but will provide some support.

A First Aid course has been arranged for EM coaches, but there are a few spaces left on it for others. It is a 2 day event on 15th Dec/Jan 12th
c) Rules Group – Meets Saturday. The intention had been to discuss the new appendices to the rules but now will concentrate on the event structure. 
There is a Grade 3 controllers course taking place at Groby Wed 26th Nov/ Sat 29th 7 attendees at present.
There is a Planner’s course also at Groby on Wed 30th Jan / 2nd Feb.

There is to be an Organisers course arranged before Easter.

d) Map Group – Again meet on Saturday. The Map conference planned for October was cancelled due to lack of numbers. Discussion is taking place around the Sprint Race specification and whether the same specification applies to City Race Maps.

e) International – not met

f) Elite – Not met

g) Senior Competitions – This is going to happen now and R MacDonald volunteered to attend on behalf of EMOA. This was agreed by the committee.
h) Junior Competitions – not met

10. Other Representative’s Reports
There is a conference taking place in County Hall, Leicester called “The Future of Charnwood Forest and it’s relationship to the National Forest”.

11. EMEWS

EMEWS was not sent out earlier as had not got a copy of the EMOA AGM minutes which we normally put out immediately after the AGM. Will distribute at Longshaw and put summary points in EMEWS for now.
12. Electronic Punching

LOG have purchased their own SI kit. They would like to purchase an additional 10 boxes if EMOA are getting rid of any old ones, having acquired new kit. This would enable them to stage an event without having to contact others. It was agreed that if D Gale identified 10 boxes that these should be provided to LOG on a permanent loan.
LEI wanted to try to get their own set of SI kit and had forwarded a proposal in advance of the meeting. They want to be able to have a core set they can use for all their C5’s next year. P Olivant brought in to this the discussion around the new funding that we are trying to get from Sport England. Ongoing liaison between NOC and DVO and their respective local authorities has enabled them to be seen as a way to get sport in to the community. One of the aims of Sport England is to get sport out to communities and get people involved on a regular basis. They appear to be looking very favourably on a submission to provide funding for the setting up of satellite clubs in major conurbations. These satellite clubs would meet weekly and establish their own programme of small events. The central funding would come from Sport England with the aim being to establish 1 new club in Derbyshire and 1 new club in Nottinghamshire in the first year, and then 2 new clubs in each of the next 2 years. We have agreed to work on the proposal centrally so if we can get LEI county council behind this as well we can extend the proposal to cover Leicestershire as well in the 3 year period. The councils and other bodies are expected to also provide some additional funding to show their support, so EMOA has agreed to put aside a sum to support this initiative. EMOA agreed to support the initiative with an initial tranch of £200p.a. If more is needed then this can be brought back to committee for further discussion.
Based on this proposal it could well be that NOC and DVO get additional kit to support these new local clubs, therefore we may want to look at proposals from LEI and LOG favourably as they won’t have this funding. Rather than rush in to a proposal the committee want Derek Gale to review the proposal and come up with a way we can meet LEI’s requirements. We will then discuss this at the January meeting (probably should put near top of agenda).
13. Website

John Cooke has just completed upgrade of LEI website and will now take over the EMOA one. John was thanked for volunteering and should be invited to future meetings.
14. Any Other Business

None

15. Confirmation of date and time of next meeting

28th January 2008 7:30pm - Clifton Village Hall

31st March 2008 7:30pm - Clifton Village Hall

2nd June 2008 7:30pm- Clifton Village Hall.

